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November 5, 2004


73 Belvedere Ave.


Richmond, CA 94801


Phone/Fax: 510-235-2835


Email:tracbaytrail@earthlink.net

Mr. John Kriken, Chair

BCDC Design Review Board

Dear Mr. Kriken:

TRAC, the Trails for Richmond Action Committee, would like to offer suggestions for the November 8 meeting of BCDC’s Design Review Board to consider the Point Richmond Shores residential condominium project next to Ferry Point in Miller/Knox Regional Shoreline.

TRAC’s mission is to expedite completion of the San Francisco Bay Trail with associated shoreline public access in Richmond.  Richmond now has 20 miles of Bay Trail completed -- more than any other city in the Bay Area -- thanks to great work by the City of Richmond and East Bay Regional Park District combined with cooperation by the private sector.

The Point Richmond Shores project is very sensitive because the proposed nine 4 to 5 story condo buildings would sit astride the only major gap remaining in the 4-3/4 mile Ferry Point Loop of the Bay Trail, as shown on the attached way finding map.  In addition, the project is bordered by Miller/Knox Regional Shoreline on two sides and the shoreline of San Francisco Bay on a third side.

In addition to requiring “maximum feasible access” to the shoreline, BCDC’s San Francisco Bay Plan states with specific regard to Miller/Knox Regional Shoreline “Use and landscaping of the private lands adjacent to the park should be coordinated by owners and city for compatibility with the park.”

San Francisco Bay Trail Alignment:  For consistency with BCDC’s San Francisco Bay Plan, the project should provide a continuous Bay Trail spine route around its entire perimeter and shoreline. i.e. from Brickyard Cove Road at the NE corner of the project, along the public pier and shoreline park to connect with the Bay Trail built by EBRPD leading to Ferry Point.  The attached image shows the view corridor from Brickyard Cove Road on the east side of the project near Richmond Yacht Club.  As you can see, this corridor offers stunning views of San Francisco and the Bay Bridge suspension span.  This represents a spectacular Bay Trail entry view corridor for a continuous Bay Trail spine route encircling the project to connect the Seacliff Drive Bay Trail with Ferry Point.  This view corridor could be provided by eliminating buildings 8 & 9 or moving them westerly.  Also, Toll Brothers might acquire Cove Investments’ small parcel of land cutting into the NE corner of the project site.

San Francisco Bay Trail Design:  The project should be required to comply with the 14-foot minimum width and other specifications for two-way multi-use trails as defined by ABAG Bay Trail Project.  In its nearby Seacliff Estates Project, Toll Brothers cut corners to reduce the Bay Trail width to only 9’-6” instead of the required 14 feet.

Dornan Drive Shoreline Access:  Referring to the attached image, what will be done to remove the derelict piers and pilings along the shoreline west of Dornan Drive and restore this shoreline for safe public access?

Terminal 1 Pier:  The City of Richmond’s Initial Study for this project states that if the former Terminal One pier is determined not to be “structurally sound” (by whom?) it would be simply fenced off to prohibit access and use.  In this situation, there should be a plan for either rebuilding or demolishing the pier with restoration of the western and southern shorelines and creation of additional shoreline park .

Parking: TRAC is very sympathetic to parking issues 6 & 7 raised by BCDC staff, i.e. the wisdom of devoting precious shoreline area to parking lots and the need to provide of more than the proposed 15 - 20 public parking places.

Thank you for considering these comments.  Please let me know if you would like clarification.








Sincerely,


Bruce Beyaert, TRAC Chair


Nancy Strauch, TRAC Vice Chair

Attachments: Ferry Point Loop Way Finding Map



East Side Bay Trail View Corridor



Derelict Piers West of Dornan Drive

cc: Brad McCrae


Jamie Michaels

